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Events for the week beginning 11th March 2019  
    
Monday 9.00 - 11.20 Woodwind Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Gunn 
 9.30 - 12.30 Gymnastics Competition - Selected Yr 5/6Daventry Sports Centre Mrs Galloway 
 11.00 - 12.00 Skype Visitor - KS1 Small Hall Mr Langford  
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Beginners JDa Classroom Miss Davies 
 12.30 - 3.30 Guitar Lessons Music Room 2 Miss Parker 
 3.30 - 4.00 Book Fair Mobile Classroom 
 3.30 - 4.30 Running club KS2 School Field Mrs Devereux Mrs Varrier 
 3.35 - 4.45 Freestyle Soccer Group 1 Main Hall Mr Douglas 
 4.50 - 5.50 Freestyle Soccer Group 2 Main Hall Mr Douglas  
 6.00 - 7.30 Brownies Main Hall Mrs Rex 
 7.00 - 9.00 Governors Meeting Meeting Room Mr Trenfield 
 
 
                 

Tuesday 9.00 - 11.00 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 12.00 - 12.20 Book Club Yr 3/4 SJB Classroom Mrs Barber Mrs Jacks 
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Intermediate GD Classroom Miss Duckworth 
 12.30 - 1.00 KS1 Choir HD Classroom Mrs Varrier Mrs Devereux 
 1.00 - 3.00 Cello Lessons Music Room 2 Mrs Malitskie  
 3.15 - 4.00 Book Fair Mobile Classroom 
 3.30 - 5.00 Drama Club Main Hall Mrs Varrier, Mrs Devereux, Mrs Casson 

 6.30 - 8.00 Taekwon-do Main Hall Mr Bonfield 
 6.30 - 7.30 Weight - Watchers Small Hall Mrs Middleton 
 
Wednesday 9.00 - 11.30 Rocksteady Music Music Room 2 Mr Grainger 
 12.00 - 12.30  Art Club LdR Classroom Miss de Rossi  
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Intermediate LC Classroom Mrs Casson 
 1.10 - 2.10 Library Visit Brixworth Library  Mr Langford 
 2.15 - 3.15 Library Visit Brixworth Library Mrs Hall 
 3.35 - 4.20  Spanish Club LC Classroom Mrs Brooks 
  
Thursday 8.50 - 1.40   Guitar Lessons  Music Room 2  Mr Draper  
 09.10 - 9.30 Miss Stockbridge Class Assembly Main Hall Miss Stockbridge 
 12.00 - 12.20 Recorders - Beginners LC Classroom Mrs Casson 
 12.15 - 12.45 Yr 6 Revision Club Yr 6 Classroom Year 6 Teacher  
 12.30 - 1.00  Brass Lessons Music Room 1 Mr Baker     
 12.30 - 12.55 Collective Worship Group KS Classroom Mrs Stiles 
 3.30 - 4.15  KS2 Choir Main Hall Mrs Marsh 
 3.30 - 4.30 Community Club Selected pupils Yr 2 Boniface House Mrs Sparkes Miss Redgwell 
 3.30 - 4.30 Netball Club—Yr 4/5/6 Playground Mrs Reynolds 
 3.30 -  4.15 Home Learning Club SB Classroom Mrs Barber Miss Duckworth 
 5.30 - 8.45 Taekwon-do Main Hall  Mr Bonfield 
 
Friday 11.00 - 3.30 Violin/Viola Lessons Music Room 2  Mr Ebrahim  
 12.00 - 12.30 Dance Yr 3-6 Lower Hall Mr Deacon 
 12.15 - 12.50 Change for Life selected pupils Yr 6 School Field Pacesetters 
 12.30 - 1.00 Orchestra selected pupils Music Room 2 Mr Ebrahim Mrs Marsh 
 12.45 - 3.15 Swimming Miss Worster’s class  Lings Forum Mrs Reynolds Mrs Galloway  
 3.30 - 4.40 Pacesetters Multi Skills Main Hall Pacesetters   
   
Sunday 10.30 - 11.45 Brixworth Community Church Informal Service Rev Andy Lloyd Williams 



 

 

 
 

 

Attendance classes of the week: 
 

25th February - 1st March 2019 
 100% 

 
Mrs Stiles/Mrs Hancock 

Mrs Burrage 
Miss Stockbridge 

 

 

Assembly Theme  
 

Jesus as a story teller 
 

Week Commencing: 
11th March 2019 
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Year 3 and 4 Fabulous Finish 
 
 
 
 
 

 
You are invited to join Year 3 and 4 for an        
exhibition of their Super Hero learning on   

Thursday 4th April from 3-4pm in the main hall.  

Year 2 SATs Meeting 
Wednesday 3rd April  

9.00 – 9.30am in the Lower Hall 
 

Year 2 parents are invited to an informal meeting  
regarding this year’s SATs. 
 
This will be an opportunity to find out how these 
are administered and provide ideas about how 
you can support your child.  There will be a short 
presentation and a chance to ask questions. 

WANTED - Old Newspapers  
 
Year 1 & 2 kindly request that if you have any old         
newspapers please can you bring in and take to  
either a Yr 1 or 2 classroom or the school office.  

Attendance 
 
We are trialling a new way to celebrate high         
attendance in our school. There will now be a point 
system in place, and classes, as well as individual 
children, will be rewarded.  
 
The points will be awarded each week depending 
on weekly and year-to-date attendance of the class. 
This allows classes to be awarded points even if 
some children are late, ill or absent.  
 
On the last day of a half term, the top 3 classes with 
the most points will receive a golden ticket. Then 
on the first day back after the break the classes will 
attend a surprise event. At the end of every term, in 
addition to the top 3 classes receiving a golden   
ticket, the children with 100% attendance will also 
receive a ticket to the event.  
 
Our first event was a cinema experience in the 
small hall with treats for the children to enjoy.  
 
‘I loved the Attendance Award because I loved 
watching the awesome movie! Also as my class 
came first we were allowed to sit on the chairs.’ 
 
Sienna H Yr 3 
 
‘I loved the Attendance treat because we got a 
chance to watch a brand new movie and eat      
popcorn and ice lollies.’ 
 
Jasper M Yr 2 
 
‘The Attendance surprise was incredible. If you 
win, you’ll enjoy every moment. I hope my class 
wins it again!’ 
 
Eliza S Yr 3 

Athletic Clubs clarification 
 
It is our understanding that  
http://northamptonathleticclub.com and  
http://randnac.org are separate clubs who both host 
training sessions at Moulton College.  

Drama Club Performance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Year 6 drama production of ‘School Daze’ will 
be performed Monday 1st April and Wednesday 
3rd April at 6pm.  
Tickets will be available via ParentMail at a cost of 
£3 per adult and £2 per child. 

We are delighted to announce that the Sponsored 
bounce for Magnus raised £2910.59.  

http://northamptonathleticclub.com/
http://randnac.org
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Congratulations to the following children who won awards for consistently upholding one or 
more of the school values.   

 

Excellence 
Isaac H, Penny S, Lisa R,  

Thomas G, Quincy T 
Aspiration 

Georgie R, Isla B, Jacob W 

Respect  
Charlie B, Lisa R 

Inclusion 
Shanre B 

On Thursday 14th February 25 KS1 children travelled to Moulton 
School to take part in a Superhero festival. Whilst there the children 
experienced a round robin of activities which introduced them to a 
range of different skills. Some of these were Tag Rugby, Kurling, 
Throwing, Jumping and Party Games. All the children behaved         
impeccably and represented KS1 very well.  
 
Mrs Devereux 
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On Tuesday 26th February a Tudor visitor, Master Elliot, 
came and talked to us about the Tudor times and the Tudor 
Weapons. The first weapon he showed us was a Rapier Sword 
(a long sword with a protector over the hand).  
 
Then he showed us the Musket which is a gun that they used 
in the Tudor times, he taught us how to load it. Master Elliot 
also told us about his journey round the world with Sir Francis 
Drake and it took 3 whole years. My favourite part of the      
experience was when he showed us some of the spices from 
his travels. We had to smell them and guess what they were. 
These included ginger and nutmeg. I really enjoyed this day, I 
was amazed.  
 
Flora T Yr 6 

On Tuesday 26th February, a man came in 
and talked to us about the Tudors. He told us 
about the times when he went on adventures 
with Sir Francis Drake and when he was in 
heroic battles. He told us about the musket 
and how it all works. When you fill the gun 
powder pouch, then you pull the trigger and 
BANG! He showed us the little pots of gun 
powder and where it is put; it was called a 
pan. He told us about the depth finder and 
how it worked. He even showed us a bow! 
We also learnt how to work out what speed 
you are travelling at. He measured it in knots. 
He had a timer that every 30 minutes you had 
to flip it. Master Elliott showed us lots of 
things and I learned so much. Thank you 
Master Elliott. 
 
Charlie S  Year 6 

We had a Tudor visitor come to our school as part of our Topic 
learning. He told us about his adventures trying to get gold from 
Spain with Sir Francis Drake. We learnt about how there are 32 
directions on a compass and useful tools to find out where you are 
in the sea. I loved this experience and wish I could meet him 
again.  
 
Lucas W Yr 6  


